Bewsey Lodge Primary School - Full Governing Board
Minutes of the Meeting Held on 23.6.2023
Present: Nigel Spencer (Chair), Emma Williams, Liz Bailey, Siobhan Bentley, Mike Jones, Lea-Anne McCready-Foreman, Emma Rae-White, Dr. Chloe Turnbull, David Wright
Apologies: Matthew Boyle, Phil Chadwick, Kathryn Kendall
In Attendance: Mohammed Chowdhuri Dr. Carsten Kressel (Minutes)
Welcome
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. Apologies were received from Matthew Boyle, Phil Chadwick and Kathryn Kendall.
Declarations of Interest
No declarations of personal, professional or pecuniary interest in the matters to be discussed were made.  
Governing Board Matters
Membership
Emma Rae-White's term of office was renewed on 1.6.2023.  
Skills Audit / Self-review / 360° Review of Chair
The skills audit, self-review and the 360° review of the Chair remained pending.  It was agreed to complete the reviews based on the returns that were received.
Action 1: Complete the skills audit, the self-review and 360° review of the Chair.
Governor Training 
Governors noted that the training information from the local authority was out-of-date.  They requested that the list of available training for the autumn term be sent out once it is received. 
Action 2: Send out training information for the autumn term be sent out once it is received.
Minutes
The minutes of the meeting held on 24.3.2023 were agreed as a true and accurate record. 
Matters Arising / Action Log
Governors noted that the actions from the last meeting had been completed as follows: -
· Action 1 - The skills audit, self-review and 360° review of the Chair remained pending due to lack of responses.
· Action 2 - Reminders to complete the annual declarations of interest were sent.
· Action 3 - Governors were signposted to Safeguarding training from the NSPCC.
· Action 4 - Mrs. Kendall had not completed her DBS.
· Action 5 - Governors completed reports of their visits.
Action 3: Mr. Spencer to remind Mrs. Kendall to complete her DBS application.
Mrs. McCready-Foreman had visited a PSHE lesson about personal space and touch.
Chair's Action
None.
Headteacher's Report
Governors noted the headteacher's report with thanks.  Mrs. Williams highlighted the following points: - 
· The school invests in its staffing level, so that no class is bigger than 25.  This arrangement improves teaching and learning, grouping of pupils according to their needs and eases teacher workload.
· KS 1 writing (without DP) has improved to 60%.  This attainment level is getting closer to the pre- Covid situation.
· Year 3 have made excellent progress.  They were particularly affected by the disruption caused by Covid. 
· Behaviour is outstanding.
Governors asked the following questions: - 
· What was the reason for the drop in writing last year? - Answer: It reflected the impact of Covid.
· Has handwriting recovered? - Answer: Yes.  Expectations have been clarified, and the books are back to their usual standard. - Mrs. Williams demonstrated pupils' books.
Committee Updates 
Curriculum Committee Children and Learning
Governors noted minutes of the meeting held on 24.3.2023.  Mrs. Bentley gave the following update from a meeting held earlier in the day: - 
· Data was presented.
· GLD appears to be above the national average.
· KS 2 predicted scores were reviewed.  Writing was moderated externally at 73% ARE; the combined score is predicted to be 68%.
· Attendance has improved and stands at 95%.
· The incidence of families taking holidays in term-time appears to increase.  Generally, the school seeks to minimise absences as far as possible.
· Timings of holidays will be reviewed. 
Governors asked the following questions: - 
· How is the school performing in respect of persistent absence? - Answer: It has improved, but the behaviour of some families that gives rise to persistent absence remains ingrained.
· Does a pattern of persistent absence persist in some families from year to year? - Answer: It can sometimes improve when children get old enough to come to school on their own.
Resources Committee 
Governors noted the minutes of the meeting held on 16.3.2023.  Mr. Jones reported that the meeting on 22.6.2023 was cancelled.  He gave the following update: - 
· Charlotte Hawk has resigned.
· Three members of staff continue to opt out of the pension scheme, creating a saving of employer's contributions of £25k.
· The effects of a maternity leave ending and another starting almost balance each other out. 
· The staffing budget appears to be better overall.
· An invoice for Legionnaire's testing remains outstanding. 
· Income of £8k for the conservatory is expected.
· Electricity - The school is on a high needs tariff, which appears to be significantly more expensive, despite being on a deal that was negotiated by the local authority.  The matter is being investigated.
· Income - The school is virtually full.
· Needs of the children in school are increasing.  Additional funding for two members of support staff is expected.
· A £15k in-year surplus is expected; leading to a total forecast reserve of £90k at the end of the financial year.
· The school will depart from running two forms in every year group in KS 1. 
Health & Safety 
There are no issues to report.  The Health & Safety Committee continues to meet regularly.  It carried out a recent site walk where any identified issues only related to house keeping and were resolved immediately.
Safeguarding
Governors noted the Safeguarding report.  They requested a short commentary on the Safeguarding numbers in future reports, to highlight what governors need to be aware of and what is done to address any issues.
Action 4: Highlight in future Safeguarding reports what governors need to be aware of and what is done to address any issues.
Mr. Jones left the meeting.
Well-being
Staff well- being remains high.  A day-off raffle appears to be popular. 
Local Authority Reports
Governors noted the governing briefing from the local authority.
Policy Review
No policies were submitted for review.
GDPR
Nothing to report.
Term Dates 2024/25
Governors agreed the term dates for 2024/25.
Governors asked the Following questions: - 
· Will the current pattern with the finish time of 4.15 pm from Monday to Thursday continue? - Answer: Yes, it gives the teachers valuable additional time with the children.  The loss of some clubs is an acceptable trade-off.
· Has there been any adverse feedback from parents? - Answer:No, they have got used to it.
Any Other Business
Governors raised that a nominated governor is required for internet security and filtering in future, according to the stipulations of Keeping Children Safe in Education 2023.  Mr. Spencer volunteered to take on the role.  He will meet with Liz Bailey monitor the annual filtering report.
Date and Time of the Next Meeting
FGB - 10.11.2023, 2pm
Action Log - June 2023
	No.
	Description
	Responsible

	1
	Complete the skills audit, the self-review and 360° review of the Chair.
	Dr. Kressel

	2
	Send out training information for the autumn term be sent out once it is received.
	Mrs. Iredale 

	3
	Mr. Spencer to remind Mrs. Kendall to complete her DBS application.
	 Mr. Spencer

	4
	Highlight in future Safeguarding reports what governors need to be aware of and what is done to address any issues.
	Mrs. Williams
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